
June 11, 2013
Chairman Bryce Black called the regular Town Board meeting to order at 7:33 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, June 11, 2013.  

Board members present were Bryce Black, Denny Richardson, Rich Bignell, Donna Juleff and Kay Hamilton.  Town officials Maureen Manore and Tina Bee were present.  
Also attending were Mathew Heath and Tanya Bruder. 
Minutes

The minutes from the May 14th Town Board meeting were read.  Kay Hamilton noted that “Fedderly” was misspelled and Bryce Black asked to change the second to last line under “Discuss Town Board Position on Mine Hauling Hours” to place the words “to 6:00 a.m.” at the end of the sentence.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the May 14th minutes as corrected and Kay Hamilton seconded.  The motion carried.  
Financial Report

Treasurer’s report for May was read.  The ending balance was $137,038.66.  Kay Hamilton made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Denny Richardson seconded.  The motion carried.  

Citizen’s Concerns

Rick Lind sent an email to the Town Board on June10th stating that a culvert on McGrath Road has a steep drop off and may be hazardous.  Bryce Black spoke to Doug Gruber about this and was told that the work on McGrath Road was completed and that the ditches were re-contoured and a thick layer of crushed rock was added.  Bryce spoke to another resident that lives on McGrath Road who said that the culvert drop off is now less severe than it was.  This was relayed to Mr. Lind.
Maureen Manore had received an email from Mark Nord concerning dogs running wild on his property coming from Anderson Lane.  Maureen responded that the Town did not have an ordinance that covered dogs at large, but Pepin County did and urged him to report the incident to the Sheriff’s Department.
Mining Agreement Report

Bryce met with Bernie Larson on June 5th and discussed the snow fence.  Bernie said that it is a silt fence to help establish vegetation and will not be removed until Chase Cummings says it can be.  Bryce asked when the fencing of the property perimeters will resume and was told that they were waiting for the soil to dry out some more.  Bryce also asked that truckers be made aware of the possibility of dragging debris onto the County road and spray off the excess before leaving the mines.  After July the monthly mine meetings can be changed to quarterly meetings unless problems arise.
A second draft of the Fine Materials Handling Plan has been examined and responses formulated and waiting for Gwen Kuchevar to send out.
The Board received the addendum to the Mining Agreement at 4:00 p.m. on June 11th.  The addendum was discussed.  Tanya Bruder wanted to clarify that the addendum applied only to Bechel owned or leased trucks going to the Richardson mine but not other mines. Also, that other truck owners will not be controlled by this Mining Agreement addendum.   Donna Juleff asked Tanya Bruder if there was any way to interpret the addendum in the future to read that fine materials could be brought back into the Town before 7:00 a.m.  Tanya said that it specifically states in the first sentence that trucks hauling fine materials could not haul until 7:00 a.m.

Denny Richardson made a motion to adopt the First Amendment to the Mining Agreement and Kay Hamilton seconded.  The vote was unanimous in favor, the motion carried.
Zoning Update
A copy of the zoning ordinance was sent to Gwen Kuchevar for review, who then met with Bryce Black and Dwight Jelle to go over her findings.  Gwen sent out a brief list of her suggested changes to Bryce and Dwight and plans to send out a longer list to the Plan Commission before they meet on June 17th.  Dwight Jelle has submitted a tentative schedule of events for the implementation of the zoning ordinance which was handed out to the Board.
Road Reports

The County removed debris from the Town roads after the snowstorm on May 2nd resulting in a bill for over $7,000.00.
Denny Richardson had to call Doug Gruber three times to get a price list for road construction.  Denny was supposed to be informed of the price for working on McGrath Road before anything was started on it, but the Highway Department took it upon themselves to do the job, which is finished now.  Bryce Black and Denny Richardson will go and talk to John Hanz to voice their concerns about the road work procedures.
Bryce Black inspected the culvert on Gilbert Lane where a ditch had formed.  It is now filled in with rock.

Report on WTA Seminar

The Board discussed the Wisconsin Towns Association educational seminar that was held on May 30th in Eau Claire.  

Town Hall Purchases

Maureen Manore asked to be allowed to purchase several items for the Town Hall under the Town Hall Maintenance budget. These items were a card table to extend the Board meeting table, folding chairs, power strip extension cords and a book case.  The Board agreed to the purchase of the table and power strips and asked for prices of folding chairs before deciding on that item.  A bookcase may be donated by one of the Board members.  The Board also discussed sealing the deck and directed Maureen to ask Gina Rieck if there was any community service workers that could do this for the Town.
Little Plum Cemetery Repair

Maureen Manore reported that many of the older grave markers in the cemetery are leaning or broken and that the wooden structure is also leaning.  Bryce Black and Kay Hamilton will go and view the damage and report their findings and suggestions.
Dog Fees

Kay Hamilton had attended the WTA Pepin County meeting on May 23rd where Larry Krcmar spoke about the dog fee.  Larry said that he was going to recommend to the Finance Committee that the money for the dog fee be taken from the County’s general fund this year and for them to revisit the issue in the fall during the budget preparation.  Right now the Humane Society does not have any oversight to study how their money is spent.  Dog License fees may be changed to reflect the higher costs.
Formation of Committees of the Board Members

Kay Hamilton wanted to discuss the formation of committees to work on tasks between meetings.
Maureen Manore asked if official committees needed to follow the open meeting rules.  Kay will research this.

Evaluation Process of the Consultants Serving the Town

A sample performance appraisal sheet was handed out.  It was noted that the appraisal of the different jobs performed by the consultants and contractors would need to be specific to their areas of expertise.  The first place to start would be with a job description which could be supplied by the individual.  It was suggested that all new hires have a job description and be evaluated annually. 

Pay Bills
The Town bills were reviewed and paid.

The next board meeting was set for July 9, 2013, following the Comprehensive Plan Hearing which begins at 7:00 p.m., at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Town Board Minutes, Financial Report, Citizen’s Concerns, Mining Agreement, Plan Commission Report, Road Reports, Town Hall Maintenance and pay bills. 

Denny Richardson made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Rich Bignell seconded.  The vote was unanimous to approve.

Time 9:45 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk


